

July 10, 2018

City Council President Linda M. Morad Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I am submitting for your approval the **RE-APPOINTMENT** of **EGIDIO MELLO** of 211 Purchase Street, New Bedford, MA to the **CEMETERY BOARD**. This term will expire **APRIL 2021**.

Attached is Mr. Mello's attendance at board meetings from 2016 to present.

Sincerely

Jonathan F. Mitchell

Mayor

JFM/sds attachment

cc: Egidio Mello Cemetery Board Egidio Melo has attended the following meetings: February 17,2016, March 23,2017, and March 20,2018. He has not missed any meetings.

Thank you,

Rebecca Gomes

Administrative Coordinator 508.979.1550 ext. 67324

City Of New Bedford, Department of Public Infrastructure 1105 Shawmut Avenue * New Bedford * MA 02746